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NOTE: If you would like to have a notice posted in The Law School Record, you must submit your information
either in hard copy or attach (by pressing F6) a WordPerfect document to an E-mail message to Bill Morse
in Room 333C. All entries should include your name, and if possible, a number where you can be reached
during the day or a locker number. If applicable, please include the name of your student organization.
All information must be submitted by Wednesday at 5 p.m. if you wish to have it posted in the following
Monday's Record..

FROM INTERIM DEAN STEI'NMAN

I thought you might be interested in learning about
this years incoming class:

The class numbers 345 students (out of 2,400 appli
cants), with 242 attending the Day Division and 103
attending the Evening Division. The class is made up

". of 190 men (55 percent of the class) and 155 women
(45 percent of the class), and minority students
constitute 15 percent of the class. Our entering
students hold undergraduate degrees from 131
different colleges and universities (a list of those
schools is printed at the back of this week's Record),
and the entering class includes 43 students with
graduate degrees.

Twenty-eight percent of the students in our entering
class are from out-of-state. In addition to Illinois, the
following home states are represented: Alaska, Arizo
na, California, Colorado, Connecticut, Florida, Indiana;
Iowa, Kansas, Louisiana, Maryland, Massachusetts,
Michigan, Minnesota, Mississippi, Missouri, New
Jersey, New York, North Carolina, Ohio, Pennsylvania,
Tennessee, Texas, Virginia and Wisconsin, as well as
the District of Columbia and Puerto Rico. Five stu
dents, including two Fulbright Fellows, are seeking a
Master of American Legal Studies degree. They come .
to us from 'Bulgaria, Indonesia, Japan, Liberia and
Sweden.

To all of you, both newand returning students, I wish
a fulfilling and successful year.

Classroom Change

Professor- Stein's Monday night Construction Law
class will meet in Room 224 instead of Room 324.

Computer Class

Evening Division students will meet for the fourth and
final computer orientation class on Tuesday, Aug. 28,
at 7:30 p.m. in Room 642. This will be a brief class,
with lab time available following the lecture.

Professor,Abbott's Spring Contracts
Class

A session to review the results of the final exam for
Professor Abbott's Contracts class will be held in
Rooms 102 and 103 on Tuesday, Aug, 28, at 1 p.m.
Your exams will be returned to you to look at during
the session. Thereafter, if you wish to review your
exam and/or discuss it with Professor Abbott, you
may do so in his .office after making an appointment
on the schedule of appointments which will be posted
next to his office door (Room 317).

New Course Offering

Professor Harris is offering a new course this semes
ter on race-conscious remedies. The seminar is
designed to focus on the constitutional and theoretical
issues underlying the question of affirmative remedies.·
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In addition to case law, the course will review material
from other disciplines, such as literature and social
science. Recent decisions will be dicussed and
current problems facing society in achieving equality
through mechanisims such as affirmative action will be
examined. There are two sections of the class:
Wednesdays from 4 to 6 p.m. and Thursdays from
7:35 to 9:25 p.m. For more information, please see
the registrar or contact Professor Harris at ext. 5035.

IMPORTANT 'NOTICI:S

FROM THE REGISTRAR

Student Directory/Privacy Form

The student directory listing names, local addresses
and phone numbers will be publlshed in September.
If you do not wish to have this information published,
you must fill out a privacy form, available in the
Registrars Office, Room 306, by Sept. 7.

Add-Drop

If you have a tuition balance from either the spring or
summer semester, the new computer system will
prevent you from making a program change. Your
account must show a zero balance to allow you to
make any program changes. Adds to open courses
will be accepted in the Registrar's Office, Room 306,
through Friday, Aug. 31. Drops will be accepted from
courses other than required or clinical courses until
the final exam or paper due date with a decreasing
tuition refund.

Fall '90Graduates

Students who expect to complete the requirements for
the J.D. degree at the end of this fall semester must
submit a graduation declaration no later than Friday,
Sept. 7 in the Registrars Office, Room 306. There is
no commencement ceremony in January, but you
may participate in the official ceremony in June.

Student Activities Fee

The student activities fee for the fall 1990 semester
has been set at $25 by the Student Activities Finance

,Board. This fee will be included in your tuition state
ment.
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Loan Checks

Those students who are expecting to receive a loan
check other than Perkins/NDSL should check the lists
posted on the second floor bulletin board. When your
name is listed your check is available in the Regi
strar's Office, Room 306. You will be expected to sign
your loan' check over to liT in its entirety. If you
expect to receive a refund, it will be available in the
Registrar's Office within three to five days of signing
over your loan check.

Student Insurance

All full-time day division students must have health
insurance coverage. liT offers very basic insurance
coverage for $149 per year, payable in two equal
installments. You will be automatically billed for the
student insurance if you want the plan, and no re
sponse is required. If you choose to decline the
insurance, your declination must be received ·by the
Bursar's Office no later than Friday, Sept. 28. Declina
tion forms are available in the College Office, Room
301.

Evening students also may be covered by the plan if
they desire. However, evening students are not
automatically charged; you must sign up for the plan.
Applications are available in the College Office. If you
have been given permission to take more than 11
hours, you will be charged for the insurance automati
cally. If you do not want the insurance, you must fill
out the declination form and return it by the deadline
stated above.

Lockers Opened

Locks were cut off and the contents removed from
lockers on Aug. 6. If you had not removed your lock
and contents from the locker you used last year, see
custodian Kelly Courtney to reclaim your belongings.

If you do not do so by Friday, Sept. 14, all materials
recovered from lockers will be disposed of.

Lockers that do not have locks on them by Friday,
Sept. 7 will be considered vacant. The Registrars
Office will reassign lockers considered vacant on
Monday, Sept. 10 to any student who does not have
a locker at present.

( \

U
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FROM DEAN CHAPMAN

Student Awards Luncheon

A Student Awards Luncheon will· be held at noon on
Tuesday, Sept. 11, at the University Club of Chicago,
Michigan Room, 76 E. Monroe Street. The luncheon
will honor the students who earned academic awards
for their performances during the 1989-90 academic
year and the June 1990 graduates who will be induct
ed into the Order of the Coif. Invitations were mailed
to all award recipients. Awards are given to the
students who receive the highest grade in each class
and those with the highest grade-point average in
each graduating class. If you believe you won an
award but have not receive an invitation, please leave
a note with your name, address and the award you
think you won with Dean Chapman's secretary in
Room 305.

Kent Legal Scholars

An organizational meeting of the Kent Legal Scholars
will be held on Tuesday, Aug. 28, at 1:15 p.m. in
Room 314. Any KLS student who cannot make the
meeting should see Dean Chapman in Room 305.

Notice to Officers of All Student
Organizations

Pleasesubmit the names of all officers of your organi
zation to Dean Chapman's office for inclusion in the
1990-91 edition of the Student Handbook. Also
provide a telephone number at which your organiza
tion/ may be reached.

E-Mail

Students should log-in on their computers daily to
check for e-mail. An increasing number of administra
tive announcements are being sent bye-mail.

FACULTY·NEWS

Professor Philip Hablutzel was a speaker at the
Ninth Annual Conference on Not-For-Profit Organiza
tions sponsored by the law school last spring. His
paper was on "Intellectual Property for Not-For-Prof-

. lts." He also organiZed a seminar for the Chicago Bar
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Association on "Corporation Law: How to Form An
Illinois Corporation--A Basic How To." His contribu
tion was a paper on "Basic Decisions and Basic
Documents:' In August, Professor Hablutzel gave a
paper at the American Bar Association Annual Meet
ing in Chicago. He spoke on "Recent Developments
in Not-For-Profit Corporations."

STAFF NEWS

Christine Lutze joins the law school's administrative
staff this week as co-director of institutional projects.
In that position, Christine will work closely with Alice
Holies, director of institutional projects, who has been
ill. Christine received a bachelors degree from the
University of Wisconsin-Madison, where she was a
student in the School of Journalism and Mass
Communication. Prior to joining the law school, she
was membership director for the Wisconsin Union, the
cultural and recreational center for the University of
Wisconsin. Previously, she was an advertising media
specialist for the American Breeders Service Division
ofW.R. Grace &Co. and a public relations/advertising
specialist at Systems for Health Care. Christine's
office is in Room 624 (formerly the conference room
in the dean's suite); her telephone extension is 6796.

Deborah Criswell will leave her position as supervisor
of the faculty secretaries effective Sept. 7 to relocate
to Kentucky in the near future. Deborah joined the
law school in 1978 as a faculty secretary. In the mid
1980s,she was promoted to assistant supervisor and,

.for the past two-years, she has served·as supervisor.
Deborah will be missed by all those who have worked
with her.

Wan Hwang, assistant director of the liT Center for
Law and Computers, resigned effect Aug. 17 to return
to Singapore to spend more time with here family
there. According to Professor Ronald Staudt, director
of computer development, "Wan's time with us has
been a delight. Her intelligence, competence, dili
gence and quiet geniality have endeared her to all of
us in the computer center and to everyone in the law
school who had the good fortune to work with her.
We will miss her deeply."

While a search Is undertaken for Wan's replacement,
Valerie Fribley will join the computer center as a
consultant for the next seven weeks. Valerie will be
working on the centers survey research projects,
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coordinating the CLE offerings and helping in faculty
support and training. Valerie is a June graduate of
the law school. She has been working part-time to
help set up new faculty computers, and she has
participated in teaching entering students about
computers.

CAREER SERVICES· NEWS

Work-Study Student Needed!

Students with work-study authorization who are
interested in a pleasant working environment should
contact Barbara Clemmer, Career Services Secretary,
immediately in Room 221.

1990 Fall On-Campus Interview Program

The fall on-campus interview program is open to all
students graduating in 1991 and 1992 and all LL.M.
students. All second- and third-year students should
pick up the fall interviewing packet and review it
carefully. Packets are available in the Career Services
Office and on the racks across from the elevators on
the second floor; lottery cards are available in the
Career Services Office only. PLEASE NOTE!! RE
SUME SUBMISSION DEADLINE FOR ALL STU
DENTS WHO WISH TO PARTICIPATE IN THIS
PROGRAM IS 6 P.M. WEDNESDAY, AUG.. 29,1990.
This deadline will be strictly adhered to!

Please also note that additions and changes to the
recruiter list will be posted on the Fall Interview
Bulletin Board outside the Career Services Office for
the duration of the on-campus program. Don't forget
to check the board on a regular basis for new recruit
ers. Additions, deletions or other changes will not
appear anywhere else.

Direct Contact List

An additional list of recruiters, both out-of-state and
local firms, who will not be interviewing on-campus
but who do intend to hire and seek resumes directly
from students, is also available in the Career Services
Office. Don't overlook this means of application. Pick
up the "Direct Contact List" outside Room 219.
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Attention Evening Students Participating
in the FallOn-Campus Interview
Program

Because evening division students are not generally
on campus during the day to view interview selection
postings and to sign up for time slots, an interview
information hotline has been set up (FOR EVENING
STUDENTS ONLY) to provide interview selection
information for the duration of the fall interview pro
gram. NOTE!! IT IS THE RESPONSIBILTY OF EACH
PARTICIPATING EVENING STUDENT TO CALL THE
HOTLINE NUMBER (312-567-8843) EVERY DAY
BETWEEN NOON AND 11 A.M. THE FOLLOWING
MORNING (the recording will be changed between 11
a.m. and noon each day). IF YOUR NAME IS
AMONG THOSE LISTED AS SELECTED FOR AN
INTERVIEW, YOU MUST THEN CALL THE MAIN
CAREER SERVICES NUMBER (312-567-5783) TO
SCHEDULEAN ACTUAL INTERVIEW TIME SLOT. IF
A STUDENT FAILSTO CALLWITHIN THE SPECIFIED
TIME PERIOD (between NOON AND 11 A.M. THE
NEXT DAY)TO SCHEDULEAN APPOINTMENT, THE
SLOT WILL BE FORFEITED AND ASSIGNED TO
ANOTHER STUDENT. The hotline will be in operation
from Monday, Sept. 10, through the duration of the
program.

Limited Office Services September 4-7

The last day for resume counseling for the Fall On
Campus Program is Saturday, Aug. 25. In order to
process resumes for the Fall Interviewing Program,
the Career Services staff also will be unavailable for
counseling· or- questions from Tuesday, Sept. 4,
through Friday, Sept. 7. Students will be able to use
the office to review job posting notebooks, on-campus
recruiterresLime notebooks and other resources, as
well as to sign up for mock interview appolmrnents,

Workshops and Programs

1. INDIVIDUAL MOCK INTERVIEWS: Students who
wish direct assistance in improving interview skills
should sign up for a mock interview session. Inter
views will be videotaped, replayed and critiqued in a
private setting. There are a fixed number of interview
slots available, and appointments will be made on a
first-come, first-served basis. Mock interviews will be
offered on Aug. 27 and 28 and Sept. 10 and 11.
Additional time slots may be added the weekof Sept. ( \
10 depending on student interest. Sign-up sheets are <.,>
located on the door to Room 219.
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2. INTERVIEW TECHNIQUE VIDEOTAPES: Two
excellent interview technique videotapes which were
produced by a law school career services office will
run continuously from 9 a.m. to 8 p.m. on Wednes
day, Sept. 5, and from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Thursday,
Sept. 6, in Room 222. Stop by anytime during these
hours to view the tapes and pick up valuable inter
viewing tapes.

3. INTERVIEW DEMONSTRATION PROGRAM: On
Tuesday, Sept. 11, at 4:30 p.m. in Room 325, a
partner from a local law firm will provide interviewing
tips to all interested students and conduct a mock
interview demonstration with a third-year student who
participated in the Fall On-Campus Program last year.
Find out first hand what qualities legal employers are
looking for when they interview you on-campus.

Department of Justice: Attorney
Generals Honor Graduate and Summer
Intern Programs

The U.S. Department of Justice will hold regional
interviews at Northwestern University School of Law
on Thursday and Friday, Nov. 1 and 2. The Honors
Program is the sole vehicle through which graduating
law students may be hired by the Justice Department.
The department also hires second-year students
through its Summer Intern Program. For detailed
information about these programs, as well as applica
tion procedures, pick up the Justice Department
Brochure in the Career Services Office. Interested
students must forward their applications to Wash
ington, D.C. by Sept. 28. This deadline Is strictly
adhered to by the Justice Department.

1990 Midwest Minority Recruitment
Conference

The annual BlSA Midwest Minority Recruitment
Conference will be held in Cleveland, Ohio on Oct. 5
6. Employer information is now available for review in
the Career Services Office. Student information and
registration packets also are available for pick-up in
the handout rack in the office. Students interested in
particiapting should act quickly. All registration
materials are due in the Career Services Office no
later than Monday. Sept. 10. Information pertaining to
discounted airfare and hotel rates is available from
Jeanne Kraft in Room 219.
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Allegheny County Bar Association
Annual Invitational Minority Job Fair

The Allegheny County Bar Association (Pittsburgh,
Pa.) is sponsoring its first invitational minority job fair
on Oct. 18-19. It is anticipated that 25 law firms and
corporations will be particiapting as interviewing
employers. Student participation will be by invitation
only. Students interested in being invited to partici
pate should pick up a student application packet in
the Career Services Office. Applications must be
received in Pittsburgh before Thursday. Sept. 13.

Midwest Alliance for Placement
Washington, D.C.

The Midwest Alliance for Placement, composed of 13
Midwestern law schools, is sponsoring the second fall
job fair in Washington, D.C., at One Washington Circle
Hotel on Saturday, Oct. 20. Eighteen employers from
Washington, D.C., Baltimore, Md., New York City and
San Bernadino, Calif., will be participating in the fair
this year. Information about the fair and application
procedures are available in the Career Services Office
as Handout #4. Students interested in attending must
submit all application materials to the Career Services
Office by noon. Sept. 5.

Third Annual NALP/NAPIL Public
Interest Law Career Fair

The Third Annual NAlP/NAPll Public Interest Law
Career Fair will be held at the Washington -Court
Hotel, Washington,"D.C., on Friday, Oct. 19. The fair
will consist of information tables, interviewing and a
series of panel discussions on public interest issues.
The fair is held in conjunction with the Sixth Annual
NAPIL Student Public Interest Law Conference on
Saturday and Sunday, Oct. 20 and 21, at Georgetown
University Law Center. More than 100 employers
have already registered for the Oct. 19 job fair.
Information pertaining to the fair and participating
employers will be available in the Career Services
Office in the next few weeks. Watch The Record for
further announcements. Information pertaining to the
Student Public Interest Law Conference is availableas
Handout #3. Please note that individuals wishing to
reserve a room at the Washington Court Hotel at a
discounted rate of $95 (single or double) must make
reservations by Oct. 1.
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Skadden Arps Public Interest
Fellowships

The law firm of Skadden Arps Slate Meagher & Flom
annually grants 25 fellowships to graduating law
students and outgoing judicial clerks, enabling those
fellows to spend a year as staff attorneys for public
interest organizations. Students interested in applying
for a fellowship must first obtain a commitment for
employment from a sponsoring public interest organi
zation. Deadline for application for 1991 Fellowships
is Oct. 15. Application forms are available in the
Career Services Office.

NOW Legal Defense & Education Fund
1991 Summer Internships

NOW LDEF is an independent non-profit civil rights
organization in New York City which has participated
in numerous cases in all areas affecting women,
inclUding constitutional law, employment, education,
family law, reproductive freedom and criminal law.
LDEF is currently seeking 1991 summer interns. For
further information and application procedures, pick
up Handout #1 in the Career Services Office. Appli
cation deadlines are Jan. 1, 1991, for second-year
students and February 1, 1991, for first-year students.
Early applications are encouraged.

Asian Law Caucus/Fred Korematsu Civil
Rights Fellowship

The Asian Law Caucus, located in San Francisco, is
a non-profit public interest organization committed to
providing affordable and accessible legal services to
the Asian community as well as conducting impact
and policy litigation of national scope. The caucus
has established practices in landlord/tenant, immigra
tion and employment/labor law. The caucus currently
invites applications from graduating law students for
its 1991 Fred Korematsu Civil Rights Fellowship.
Application deadline is Oct. 1. For further information
and application form, pick up Handout #2.

RESEARCH ASSISTANTS'
WANTED

Professor Marc Grinker is seeking a research
assistant to work with him on an article examining the
use, misuse and avoidance of medical knowledge by
courts in HIV-testing cases. The working thesis is, in
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part, that the standard HIV test, which has virtually no
prognostic or diagnostic value", can no longer be
considered constitutionally permissible if mandated in
isolation from other tests (assuming that it ever should
have been under any circumstances). This conclusion
is based in part on the medical profession's develop
ment of new tests for certain advanced diagnostic
markers. These advanced tests, which have both
prognostic and diagnostic value, are not being re
quired by courts in upholding mandatory HIV testing
regimens (by certain government employers, for
example). Thus, the law in this area has not kept
pace with medical advances. Interested students
should stop by Professor Grlnker's office, Room 214,
or call him at ext. 7546.

Professor Cheryl Harris is seeking a research
assistant. Interested students should leavea message
and resume in her mailbox. Students with an interest
in constitutional and international law issues are
encouraged to apply. You may contact Professor
Harris at ext. 5035.

Professor Gary Laser is seeking two research assis
tants to work in the area of civil procedure and/or
clinical education. A commitment of at least 10 hours
per week is required. Payor independent research
credit is available. Interested students may contact
Professor Laser in his office, Room 601, or call him at
567-5050.

Professor Richard McAdams is seeking a second
or third-year student to work as a research assistant.
Someone with a strong social science background
(economics, sociology and/or psychology) is pre
ferred. Interested students should leave their resumes
(and any other relevant materials) in his mailbox. For
more information, stop by Professor McAdams' office,
Room 316, call him at ext. 8898 or send an inquiry via
e-mail.

Professor Kevin Smith is seeking a second- or third
year student as a research assistant. The research
will concern Supreme Court decision making and the
application of social science and statistics to a variety
of legal issues. A background in statistics or an area
of social science (particularly sociology or psycholo
gy) would be helpful, but it is not necessary. Interest-
ed students should please put their resume and any / \
other relevant material in Professor Smith's mailbox. U
For more information, stop by Professor Smith's
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office, Room 211, call him at ext. 8895 or send him a
message via e-mail.

Professor Richard Warner is seeking a research
assistant to help with a project on the nature of legal
reasoning. A commitment of at least 10 hours per
week is required. Interested students may contact
Professor Warner in his office, Room 644, or by
calling him at 567-6804.

JOB OPENING

Office of Development and Alumni
Relations

TUITION WAIVER FOR AN EVENING DIVISION
LAW STUDENTI If you can type 65 words per minute
and are looking for a day-time job, this may be your
lucky day. The law school's Office of Development
and Alumni Relations is looking for a full-time support
person to perform word processing, general corre
spondence, phone work and other office duties. In
addition to a salary, the person chosen will receive a
waiver of tuition equivalent to nine credit-hours for
every semester that they are employed in this posi
tion. Interested students should contact Wally
Verdooren at 312-567-5766. If you're in the building,
you may dial ext. 5766 or stop by Room 322 for an
immediate interview.

EDITOR S NOTE: In the August 20 issue of The
Record, the Office of Development and Alumni
Relations was incorrectly identified as the "Office of
Development and Public Affairs.H The editor regrets
the error.

RESOURCES

Counseling Services

During the past two years, when the associate dean
was overseeing the planning of the law school facili
ties in the liT Downtown Center now under construc
tion, Professor Jonathan Tomes served as dean of
students and generously gave of his time and effort in
counseling students. Because Professor Deutsch is
continuing to oversee the planning of the building, the
responsibility for student counseling has been re
sumed by new Associate Dean Howard Chapman.
Students seeking information on counseling services
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are urged to see Dean Chapman in Room 305 or call
him at ext. 5008.

Wall street Journal Subscriptions

Students who would like to subscribe to The Wall
Street Journal at reduced student rates should sign up
on the sheet posted on the glass wall outside Room
626. Students may subscribe for 15 weeks ($21), 26
weeks ($36) or 52 weeks ($65), and they will be billed
directly by the puotlsher,

Alumni Association Academic Calendars

A limited number of liT Chicago-Kent Alumni Associa
tion academic calendars are available in the Alumni
Relations Office, Room 319. Pick up your FREE
calendar today!

Student Lexis 10 Numbers

Lexis IDs for First Year Law Students: As part of
the joint study being conducted at Chicago-Kent by
the Center for Law and Computers and Mead Data
Central, all first-year law students will receive their
own personal Lexis IDs. This ID will allow you to
access Lexis from your home computer, download
cases and access Nexis.

Lexis IDs for Second- and Third-Year Law
Students: Lexis ID numbers will be made available to
all second- and third-year students. Students can
pick up their IDs in the cafeteria on Wednesday, Aug.
29, from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.; or Thursday, Aug. 30, from
11 a.m. to 2 p.m.

Notice To All Second- and Third-Year Law Stu
dents Who Already Have Lexis IDs: You must
exchange your current ID for a new one which will be
distributed to you at the above scheduled time. If
anyone has any questions or problems with their 10,
please contact MNILES on the Kentnet EMail system.

Chicago Bar Association

All incoming and continuing students interested in
joining the Chicago Bar Association may pick up a
membership application in the cafeteria on Monday,
Aug. 27, from noon to 2 p.m. Chicago-Kents CSA
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representative will be in the cafeteria to discuss the
benefits and opportunities the CBA provides its
members.

STUDENT ORGANIZATION"S -

Commentator

The Kent Commentator is looking for persons interest
ed in serving as Editorial Board members and Editori
al Staff members. First-year students interested in
staff positions, and second- and third-year students
interested in board positions should place a sheet of
paper with their name, locker number and home
phone number in the submission envelope attached
to the Commentators office door (Room 225) by
Friday, Aug. 31. The Commentators only prerequi
sites are a sincere desire to serve the school and to
write. Persons with past writing experience (school
newspaper, etc.) are especially encouraged to apply.

This year, the Commentator will be providing space
·for all student organizations that submit material.
Dont be left out! If your organization has an article to
submit or wishes to regularly print notices of upcom
ing events, please contact Paul Gerding, editor,
immediately via the submissions envelope.

The next Commentator is tentatively scheduled for
printing in mid-September. Those with submissions
(articles on summer experiences, comments and
complaints about school, short fiction, etc.) should
place the material in the Commentators envelope
soon. The September issue deadline will be printed
in the next Record.

Environmental Law Society

The ELS offers a variety of opportunities to environ
mental law students or those who are simply con
cerned about the environment in the wake of Earth
Day. There will be a meeting on Tuesday, Sept. 4, at
5:15 p.m. in Room 325. We'll announce limited
openings for the National Environmental Moot Court
Competition and other programs.

Turning Down the Heat: The first-ever ELS Panel
Discussion will be held at 11:45 a.m. on Tuesday,
Sept. 18, in Room 224. Cheryl Newton of the U.S.
Environmental Protection Agency and Professor Fred
Abbott will discuss and answer questions about global
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warming, its effects and possible scientific and legal
solutions.

For more information, call Cameron Davis,
708-251-0476; Adam Nelson, 312-902-4301; Sheri
Bianchin, 815-469-3612; or Andrew Warren,
312-525-4925.

Gay and Lesbian Student Association

Attend the first meeting ever of the Chicago-Kent Gay
and Lesbian Student Association from 12:45 to 1:45
p.m. on Thursday, Aug. 30, in Room 647. We will
discuss the purpose and direction of this new group.
All students, faculty and staff are welcome. Bring
your lunch; soda and dessert will be provided. If you
are interested in joining but can't come to the meet
ing, drop a note in locker 6-124 on the sixth floor.

Moot Court Society

The Fall 1990kick-off meeting will be held at 5:30 p.m.
on Friday, Aug. 31 in Room 101. In addition please
note that a workshop has been scheduled for Satur
day, Sept. 15. All members are expected to attend
both these events.

The folloWing students will be representing Chicago
Kent in the Chicago Bar Association Appellate Advo
cacy Competition this fall:

Richard Cohen
Laura Forester
Jeff Platt
Coach: Meryl Dastal

Members, please check the bulletin board outside the
Moot Court Office daily for announcements.

National Lawyers Guild

National LawyersGuild 'Dlsorlentatlon" will be held on
Tuesday, Aug. 28, from 11:45 a.m. to 12:45 p.m in
Room 325. Come to the first meeting of the year of
the National Lawyers Guild, a group founded on the
principle that human rights are more important than
property rights. Professor Marc Kadish will speak,
and we will discuss the agenda of speakers for the
coming year. Pizza and soda will be provided.

/
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Phi Alpha Delta

A general meeting for all current members will be held
at noon and at 5 p.m. on Tuesday, Aug. 28, in a room
to be announced. All upcoming activities will be
discussed, and the calendar for these events will be
set at that time. It is EXTREMELY IMPORTANT that
ALL members attend.

A general informational meeting for all students
interested in learning more about Phi Alpha Delta will
be held at noon on Wednesday, Sept. 5, in a room to
be announced.

The Chicago PAD alumni chapter has reserved the
Million Room at Arlington International Race Course
for a day of thoroughbred racing. All student mem
bers are invited to attend. Further details are available
on the PAD bulletin board.

August 27, 1990

will be circulated for various committees. Please
bring a friend and additional ideas for the agenda.

There is no membership fee. Both evening and day
students are encouraged to attend. Women and men
are welcome to attend all meetings and events.

CHICAGO-KENT °LAW oOoREVloEW
1990-91

Board of Editors

Frederick Stein . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Editor in Chief
Tracey L. Truesdale Managing Editor

Executive Articles Editors

Student Bar Association

Robert E. Bull
Kathleen A. Ryan

Sherry Pethers
Philip A. Tanzar

The Board of Governors will meet at 5 p.m. on Wed
nesday, Aug. 29. The room will be posted on the SBA
Office door.

Executive Articles Editor and Survey Editor

Janet M. Gumm

Notes & Comments Editors
BUdget packages will be available this week! John
Seifert, SBA treasurer, and Nick Dalmaso, SBA
president, will be available from 8:30 to 9:30 a.m. on
Tuesday, Aug. 28, and from 6 to 7 p.m. on Wednes
day, Aug. 29, to answer any questions concerning
budgets or the budgeting process.

The Annual SBA Picnic will take place at 12:30 p.m.
on Saturday, Sept. 8, in Lincoln Park. Roast beef,
chicken and a variety of salads will be served.
Softball, volleyball and a general good time are
guarateed or twice your money back (the whole day
is entirely free of charge to all those who attend).
Following the picnic there will be a party at Kincaide's
from 5 to 8 p.m. with free beer, wine and soda. A fun
filled day for you, your family and friends.

Women in Law

Two initial membership/welcome back meetings will
be held for Women in Law on Tuesday, Aug. 28. The
first meeting will be at 11:45 a.m. in Room 642. The
second meeting will be at 5 p.m. in Room 204.
Munchies and refreshments will be served at both
meetings. The 1990-91 Proposed Agenda (see
bulletin board) will be discussed, and sign-up sheets
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STAFF POSITION OPEN

The following position is currently open:

Sales Clerk, Bookstore -- Responsibilities: Provide
customer service by ringing up sales, making change,
bagging purchased items and relieving supervisor of
minor retail responsibilities. Preferred qualifications:
high school diploma and 0-1 year of experience in
retail sales. Established salary minimum:
$10,556/year ($880/month).

Illinois Institute of Technology is an Affirmative Ac
tion/Equal Opportunity employer.

Students and staff members who have successfully
completed a six-month probationary employment
period are welcome to apply for staff positions open
at the law school.

Also, in accordance with liT policy, a $100 referral fee
may be paid to any student or staff member who
refers a qualified applicant for a full-time position. To
receive the referral fee, the student or staff member
making the referral must first fill out a referral form,
which can be obtained from the liT Office of Human
Resources through the Law School Office. If the
person referred is hired and completes three months
of satisfactory employment, the student or staff
member will receive the referral fee.

CORRECTIONS·

The biographical note on Professor Shapiro in the
Aug. 20 issue of The Record incorrectly stated the
dates on which he was a member of a law firm. The
correct information is printed below (with the editors
apology):

Clifford J. Shapiro was in private practice at Wein
berg & Green in Baltimore, Md. in 1982-84,at Jenner
&Block in 1984-85and at Sachnoff &Weaver, Ltd., in
1985-90and partner as of Sept. 1, 1988. He received
a J.D. in 1982 from the National Law Center at George
Washington University (high honors), where he served
on the law review and was elected to the Order of the
Coif. He received a B.A. in economics from Washing
ton University.
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COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES AITENDED
BY 1990 ENTERING STUDENTS

ALBION COLLEGE
ARIZONA STATE UNIVERSITY
AUBURN UNIVERSITY
AUGUSTANA COLLEGE
BARAT COLLEGE
BARNARD COLLEGE
BETHEL COLLEGE
BOSTON UNIVERSITY
BOWLING GREEN STATE UNIVERSITY
BRADLEY UNIVERSITY
BROWN UNIVERSITY
BRYN MAWR COLLEGE
CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY-LOS ANGELES
CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY-FULLERTON
CARLETON COLLEGE
CARTHAGE COLLEGE
CENTRAL STATE UNIVERSITY
CHICAGO STATE UNIVERSITY
CLARK COLLEGE
CLARK UNIVERSITY
COLLEGE OF SAINT SCHOLASTICA
COLLEGE OF CHARLESTON
COLLEGE OF MOUNT ST. JOSEPH
COLORADO COLLEGE
COLUMBIA UNIVERSITY
COLUMBIA COLLEGE
CONCORDIA COLLEGE
CORNELL UNIVERSITY
CREIGHTON UNIVERSITY
CULVER-STOCKTON COLLEGE
DARTMOUTH COLLEGE
DEPAUL UNIVERSITY
DEPAUW UNIVERSITY
DUKE UNIVERSITY
EASTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY
ELMHURST COLLEGE
FLORIDA STATE UNIVERSITY
GEORGE WASHINGTON UNIVERSITY
GEORGETOWN UNIVERSITY
GOVERNORS STATE UNIVERSITY
GRINNELL COLLEGE
HOFSTRA UNIVERSITY



ILLINOIS WESLEYAN UNIVERSITY
ILLINOIS STATE UNIVERSITY
ILLINOIS BENEDICTINE COLLEGE
ILLINOIS INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY
INDIANA UNIVERSITY-BLOOMINGTON
IOWA STATE UNIVERSITY
KNOX COLLEGE
LAKE FOREST COLLEGE
LEWIS UNIVERSITY
LORAS COLLEGE
LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY
LOYOLA UNIVERSITY OF CHICAGO
MARQUElTE UNIVERSITY
MASSACHUSElTS INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY
MIAMI UNIVERSITY
MICHIGAN STATE UNIVERSITY
MIDDLEBURY COLLEGE
MILLIKIN UNIVERSITY
MUSICAL COLLEGE OF THE MOSCOW CONVSERVATORY
NATIONAL COLLEGE OF EDUCATION
NORTH CENTRAL COLLEGE
NORTH CAROLINA STATE UNIVERSITY
NORTHEASTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY
NORTHERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY
NORTHWESTERN UNIVERSITY
OBERLIN COLLEGE
OHIO STATE UNIVERSITY
PURDUE UNIVERSITY-WEST LAFAYETrE
PURDUE UNIVERSITY-CALUMET
QUINCY COLLEGE
ROOSEVELT UNIVERSITY
RUTGERS UNIVERSITY
SIENA HEIGHTS COLLEGE
SIOUX FALLS COLLEGE
SMITH COLLEGE
SOUTHERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY-CARBONDALE
SOUTHERN METHODIST UNIVERSITY
SPELMAN COLLEGE
ST. AUGUSTINEIS COLLEGE
ST. LOUIS UNIVERSITY
ST. MARYS COLLEGE
ST. MEINRAD COLLEGE
STANFORD UNIVERSITY
STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT STONY BROOK
STATE UNIVERSTIY OF NEW YORK/COLLEGE AT OSWEGO
TALLADEGA COLLEGE (j



TENNESSEE STATE UNIVERSITY
TEXAS CHRISTIAN UNIVERSITY
TRINITY COLLEGE
TULANE UNIVERSITY
UNIV. OF CALIFORNIA-LOS ANGELES
UNIV. OF CALIFORNIA-DAVIS
UNIV. OF CHICAGO
UNIV. OF COLORADO-BOULDER
UNIV. OF DAYTON
UNIV. OF DENVER
UNIV. OF ILLINOIS AT CH'ICAGO
UNIV. OF ILLINOIS-HEALTH SCI CTR
UNIV. OF ILLINOIS-URBANA
UNIV. OF IOWA
UNIV. OF MARYLAND-COLLEGE PARK
UNIV. OF MIAMI
UNIV. OF MICHIGAN-ANN ARBOR
UNIV. OF MINNESOTA
UNIV. OF MISSISSIPPI
UNIV. OF NEW MEXICO
UNIV. OF NORTH DAKOTA
UNIV. OF NORTHERN IOWA
UNIV. OF NOTRE DAME
UNIV. OF PENNSYLVANIA
UNIV. OF RICHMOND
UNIV. OF ROCHESTER
UNIV. OF SAN DIEGO
UNIV. OF TENNESSEE-KNOXVILLE
UNIV. OF TEXAS-ARLINGTON
UNIV. OF TEXAS-AUSTIN
UNIV. OF VERMONT
UNIV. OF VIRGINIA
UNIV. OF WISCONSIN-MILWAUKEE
UNIV. OF WISCONSIN-MADISON
WASHINGTON UNIVERSITY
WAYNE STATE UNIVERSITY
WESTERN WASHINGTON UNIVERSITY
WESTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY
WHEATON COLLEGE
WICHITA STATE UNIVERSITY
WORCESTER POLYTECHNIC INSTITUTE
XAVIER UNIVERSITY OF LOUISIANA
YESHIVA UNIVERSITY



LEXIS IDs FOR FIRST YEAR
LAW STUDENTS

As part of the joint study begin conducted
by The Center for Law and Computers at
lIT Chicago-Kent and Mead Data Central
all first year law students at Chicago~
Kent will receive their own, personal
LEXIS ID. This ID will allow you to
access LEXIS from your home computer,
download cases and access NEXIS.

In order to receive your ID, you must
attend the training session that has been
scheduled for your legal writing section
starting Monday, August 27, 1990.

FIRST YEAR LEXIS TRAINING
SCHEDULE

SECTION DAY/DATE TIME RCX)M

Lien Mon. 8/27 9:35a 641
Sepinuck Mon. 8/27 10:40a 416
Grinker Mon. 8/27 12:50p 416
Marshall Mon. 8/27 1:55p 416
Hill Tue. 8/28 7:35p 416 \
Tomes Tue. 8/28 8:35p 416
Shanks Thu. 8/30 9:35a 416
Motala Thu. 8/30 11:45a 416
Ehrenberg Thu. 8/30 12:50p 641
Smith Thu. 8/30 7:35p 416
Shapiro Fri. 8/31 9:35a 416
Mintz Fri. 8/31 11:35a 416
Eve Extra Tue.9/4 7:35p 641
Day Extra Fri. 9/7 9:35a 641

LEXIS ID's FOR SECOND AND TmRD
YEAR LAW STUDENTS

Center for La"., and Computers
Computer User News

NOTICE TO ALL SECOND AND THIRD
YEAR STUDENTS WHO ALREADY

HA VE LEXIS ID's:

You must exchange your current ID for a
new one which will be distributed to you
at the above scheduled time.

If anyone has any Questions or problems
with their ID, please contact MNILES on
the Kentnet EMail system.

WESTLAW PASSWORDS FOR ALL LAW
STUDENTS

For those students who received
WESTLA W passwords last week, you will
be receiving software in the mail directly
from West Publishing. If you have any
Questions or problems about your new
WESTLA W account, you should call 1-800
WESTLA W (937-8529).

If you have not received a WESTLA W (
password yet, please be patient as we are \
working out the details for delivering
your password to you.

APPLE MACINTOSH USERS GROUP
FIRST MEETING

The first meeting of the Apple Macintosh
Users of Chicago-Kent will be in room 643
on Tuesday, August 28, 1990 at 12:00
(noon). Bring your favoriteptiblic domain
software. Officers will be elected and
modest refreshments may be served.

CALI LESSONS: GREAT STUDY TOOLS
Lexis ID numbers will be made available
to all second and third year students.

Students will be able to pick-up their ID's
in the cafeteria on Wednesday, August
29th from 10:00 a.m, to 1:00 p.m.; or
Thursday, August 30th from 11:00 a.m, to
2:00 p.m.

lIT-Chicago Kent College of Law has
numerous Computer Assisted Legal
Instruction lessons available on Kentnet.
These lessons cover a broad range of legal
topics, are very "user-friendly", and can
even be fun.

Besides being available for use at the law
school, CALI lessons are also available for
home use. Take several home, give them
a try, let us know how you like them. .:



COMPUTER LAB ETIQUETTE

These rules are mostly common sense, but
they are necessary so that we can continue
to deliver excellent computing services to
all students.

Absolutely NO food or drink is allowed in
the computer la bs.

Always log completely out of Kentnet
when you are finished using the computer.

The library computer lab (room 416) closes
15 minutes before the library.

You cannot reserve a computer by leaving
your books. If you are going to do
research in the library, logout. If you are
going to take a meal break, logout.

Clean up your space! Do not lea ve paper
or garbage in the computers labs.

These rules are simple, common courtesy.
As students and professionals we expect
your cooperation so that we may devote
our time to improving services.

TOP TEN QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK

1 How do I login to Kentnet?

Login names are different from last
year. Your login name is your first
initial plus the first seven letters of
your last name. In case of duplicates
a ' l' or a '2' will be added to the end
of. the login name. Your password. has
been reset to your social security
number.

2 What's going on with printing?

We have recently upgraded the file
server and the operating system that
runs Kentnet. Kentnet is much faster
than last year. We are still working
out some problems with printing and
hope to have them solved by next week.
To print on the dot-matrix printers in
the computer labs, you do not have to
'release' your print jobs at the printer
servers like last year. This is a
temporary situation. When it is fixed,
you will send print jobs to the printer
server and release them from the
printer server to start printing.

3 Can I call Kentnet from home?

Not yet. That capability is on the

agenda for this semester.

4 When I access LEXIS from home, am I
making a long-distance call?

No. The phone number built into the
LEXIS software is in downtown
Chicago.

5 Can I take home more than one CALI
lesson on a single diskette?

No. Different CALI lessons use files
with the same name. This means that
you must keep each lesson on a
separate diskette or put each lesson in
its own subdirectory. We are working
on a method where the lessons are
copied to your diskette in compressed
format. This will enable you to put
several lessons on a single diskette.

6 Can I download with WESTLAW?

We have not yet received all the
details about law student WESTLA W
access. When we do, we will publish
an information sheet that will be
available on the Iitera ture ta ble
outside room 643.

7 Can I send electronic mail to the my
la w professors?

Yes. Their login names are formed the
same way that student login names are
formed.

8 If the labs are for students, why do
you close them for classes?

The computer labs are unique
classroom environments that we use to
train students in LEXIS, WESTLA W
and other sophisticated tools. We pay
careful attention to lab scheduling and
paper due dates to prevent conflicts.

9 The bookstore doesn't have Framework.

There was a glitch in the availability
of Framework for early this semester.
The bookstore should be receiving new
copies of Framework soon.

10 I have a Macintosh, what should I do?

You should attend the Apple
Macintosh Users at Chicago-Kent
meeting on Tuesday, August 28 at
12:00 in room 643.
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